COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE

SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 3rd December 2013 at 
Seomar Cruinneachaidh, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:


Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus





Archie Maccalman




Roddy Murray





Flora Maclean



Pauline Lyle







      



 
IN ATTENDANCE:
Una Macleod, David Ashford, Roger Cottis
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Claire Hannah, 
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Margaret Colpus, seconded by Pauline Lyle and approved unanimously. 
MATTERS ARISING

Rob Ware advised that the Police were not able to come tonight due to meetings in Portree but would endeavour to attend meetings in future. Rob will chase up with the Council for the Kilbeg cemetery signage. The Aquaculture meeting held in Ardvasar was well attended and there has been no further word from Hjaltland. Rob spoke with the Police today and the officer said that all officers have a role in community liaison rather than one assigned to Sleat. He suggested that 101 was the first line of approach for people who have issues for Police Scotland. Roddy suggested that it is now time to formalise our approach to the local command. Rob will draft a letter for the Senior Officer.
3. REVIEW OF HIGHLAND COUNCIL POLLING STATTIONS
The Council have sent a document to all Community Councils to announce a consultation on facilities for the venues used as Polling Stations. This is in respect principally of those who have mobility or special needs. Rob confirmed that there are three polling locations in Sleat: Talla Duisdale, Tarskavaig Hall and Ardvasar Hall.  Rob asked if there were any issues that were known about in this aspect. Tarskavaig and Ardvasar appear to have no issues known at this time. Archie raised the issue of gravel at Duisdale, and asked if any monies were available to support remedial work. Flora will raise the issue of tarmac with Lady Noble and Rob will send a note to the HC under the review asking if funds may be available, if required.
4. ROADS UPDATE
Rob Ware said that he had received no further word on roads issues. The Tormore subsidence has been completed. Flora raised the issue of barriers at shore side at the Tormore area on the way to Aird, and it was said that a motor home had run off the road at Tarskavaig on a steep section. Archie asked if there had been any problems with the Teangue road. Roddy raised the issue of cones marking the cattle grid at Stonefield where there is a large pothole. Rob will take this up with TECS. The caravan debris remains at the A851. FEI had suggested that Breakish Grazings should do this but after consultation with them the Grazings Comm said that it is not their responsibility to remove the debris. Pauline Lyle thought it was the FEI responsibility. Archie suggested as a compromise that we supply FEI with the Community Service office at Portree who perhaps would provide a resource to them to remove the stuff. David Ashford kindly supplied the details to the SCC and Rob will take this up.
5. PLANNING ISSUES
Rob stated that Clan Donald Lands Trust has applied for a PIP to convert a ruined croft at 12, Tarskavaig to a dwelling, and an application has been made for a new home adjacent to Taigh Sia at Ferrindonald. With respect to the application for 11 dwellings adjacent to the Sleat Surgery (PIP) the Highland Council have now written to the developers confirming that there would have to be at least 3 affordable homes in the development if a full application went through. Scottish Water also wrote stating they have no objection and confirm that the Teangue works have capacity to hand the demand but as the site is over 10 houses there will be a requirement to complete The Infrastructure Development Assessment process. Flora Maclean confirmed that the crofters in Tarskavaig are in dispute with CDLT over the application at # 12 and for the old Tarskavaig Church.
6. WARD FORUM 2nd DECEMBER
Rob said that nobody had been able to attend the forum in Portree but we would publish the record as soon as it was available. The main topic had been the recent criticism of service by the Highland Council. Roddy has written to the Ward Manager asking why all these meetings take place in Portree and he will revert.
7. REQUESTS FOR DONATIONS
The Council has received two requests for donations: The Sleat Lunch Club and the Community Children’s Christmas Party. These were letters from Ann Hartley and Fiona MacInnes. Last year we donated £250 to the Club and it was unanimously agreed that we would do the same this year. A letter has been received for the Children’s party for this year and it was agreed that we would give them £250 also to the group.
8. COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP
Rob confirmed that Jimmy Logan had now left the Council and there is now one vacancy on the Sleat Council. The Highland Council confirmed that we can co-opt someone and we could start a process to recruit additional heads. It was suggested that we put an ad out after Christmas and have an EGM before a normal SCC meeting. Roddy suggested we use the Sleat Newsletter as well as the Free Press. We will review this in January. Archie suggested that it may be desirable to have someone from the south of Sleat.
9. CORRESPONDENCE

None
10. AOCB

Pauline Lyle wanted to address some issues with the Police but will arrange to see them directly. Rob said that the Broadford and Strath CC had reformed and we have been given their officers and contacts..

11. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION

Roger Cottis raised the issue of the proposal to refurbish the ruin at Dalavil by the Mountain Bothies Association. The CC and Visit Sleat would support this and Roger was concerned that the site was in a SSSI. Rob will write to the Planning Officer to ask if Planning Permission is required. Rob also gave out copies of the new Paths Leaflet that has been produced with HC. All agreed that the provision of a bothy at Dalavil would be a great resource. Roger Cottis confirmed that if anyone has to report a wildlife crime then using the Police 101 number is the first port of call.
The meeting closed at 2040
Next Meeting is at Seomar Cruinneachaidh on Tuesday 7th January at 1930
